ATISA Annual Meeting

Seattle, Washington 

12 November 2005

President Koby called the meeting to order at 1230. 

Present: Geoff Koby, Jonathan Hine, Isjtar Conen, Brian Baer, Peter Lindquist, Marilyn Gaddis Rose. 

The President noted that a quorum for voting and business was not present, so the meeting was for information.

Journal:

The Executive Board approved the name of the journal this morning: TIS, Translation and Interpreting Studies. Email address will be tis-journal@kent.edu. 

First issue will contain invited articles on where the field is going. Mss continue to arrive for the second issue, which is open. Pass rate is about 20% at this point. The third issue will focus on the new empiricism, possibly taking advantage of some of the work presented at ATA XLVI and ATISA III. Looking at a spring and an autumn issue. 

First issue will be self-printed. Each issue should have about six scholarly reviewed articles, a book review essay or book review and a seminal article on translation translated into English and published for the first time. 

ISSN is in process. Then indexing. Website will be up soon. Will have the editorial board, guidelines, submission requirements, etc. on it.

Language of publication will be English LSA (Linguistic Society of America) style. 

Brian encouraged the submissions of ideas. 

Isjtar suggested bibliography as a place to find the non-English articles with abstracts. Right now it has 10,000 records going to 15,000 next year. 

ATISA III Conference. 

The new name and web site are on the internet. Abstracts are due 1 December. No concurrent sessions, so there are only 18 slots. 

Keynote speaker Thursday night. Sessions Friday and Business meeting Saturday morning, followed by more sessions. Banquet Saturday night will be optional for $30.

IRQ fro Peter re: credit card payments, Jonathan offered to use his company's PayPal account to process credit card payment. 

Important difference this year will be that only members may attend and the registration fee will include membership for non-members. 

Elections.

Brian and Edwin's terms expire in 2007. Everyone else is up for reelection. Doug is resigning. Claudia has offered to run for VP. Geoff and Jonathan offered to run again. Peter offered to run for the Board. Geoff will ensure that the proxy election is organized before ATISA. 

ATISA IV. 

Need to identify and confirm the next venue. ASU, Arizona are prospects. Peter mentioned the College of Charleston, which has excellent facilities. Geoff noted that we need to kick this around, perhaps on the list-serve, to get ideas and offers. 

The list-serve.

Geoff will set up a yahoo!groups list-serve to replace the ATSA-L at olemiss. 

There being no other information to discuss, the President adjourned the meeting at 1322. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Jonathan T. Hine Jr.

Secretary-Treasurer.

